
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

31st March 2023 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Parent/Carer(s), 
 
Re: Summer Uniform 
 
Students will be permitted to wear the optional summer uniform from the start of the summer term until the end of 
September 2023. 
 
The optional summer uniform is a white polo shirt with the school name embroidered on it with your son’s/daughter’s house 
name and colour beneath it, and replaces the blazer, shirt and tie.  If it is cold then students should wear a blazer and if 
necessary a school jumper with their polo shirt.  Alternative jumpers or jackets are not acceptable. 
 
Students who choose not to wear the summer uniform must wear their uniform as normal but will be permitted to remove 
blazers when the weather is hot, although the blazer should be brought to school. 
 
The polo shirts are available from Brendas Schoolwear and are in stock now.  You may order online for delivery or collection 
from the store, their website is www.brendas.co.uk. You may also telephone your order to Brendas and they can be 
contacted on 01276 818424. 
 
At Sandhurst School we expect all students to take pride in their appearance and to dress neatly.   Except for a watch, one 
pair of plain gold or silver stud earrings and one discreet ring, jewellery cannot be worn.  Fake nails and eyelashes are 
also not permitted. 
 
As we are hopefully moving towards the warmer weather, please can all students remember to bring in a water bottle. 
  
Please also find attached a reminder of the requirements for September 2023 
 
Please feel free to contact me should you require any further details. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Mrs D Smith 
Headteacher 
  

Owlsmoor Road, Owlsmoor, Sandhurst, Berkshire GU47 0SD 

Tel: (01344)775678 

  Website: www.sandhurstschool.org.uk 

  E-mail: contactus@sandhurstschool.org.uk 

 

Headteacher 

 Debbie Smith B.Ed, NPQH 

http://www.brendas.co.uk/


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Blazer 
 
Navy blue with school badge 

Trousers 
 
Students may wear long, tailored, plain trousers in dark grey, black or navy.  Cord, cotton or 
denim trousers are not permitted.  Leggings or skinny-style trousers are also forbidden. 

Skirt 
 
Students may wear skirts which are pleated and dark navy.  Skirts must be a sensible length, 
sitting just above or on the knee. 

Shirt 
 
Students should wear EITHER a buttoned collar shirt with a school tie OR a shirt with a 
revere collar without a tie.  Shirts must be white and long enough to tuck into skirts or 
trousers.  Shirts may be long or short sleeved. 

Tie  
 
The school tie is navy and emerald.  There is a senior tie of a different design which students 
in Year 10 and 11 may wear.  If students choose to wear a buttoned collar shirt, they MUST 
wear a tie.  Those students who choose to wear a shirt with a revere collar are not required 
to wear a tie. 

Jumper (optional) 
 
Plain, dark navy with emerald stripe at V-neck. 

Socks/Tights 
 
Socks should be plain black, white, dark navy or dark grey. 
Tights are allowed providing they are plain, natural, navy or black. 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Shoes 

Shoes must be smart, black, polishable, sturdy, weatherproof and of a sensible height, 
with a maximum 1.5 inch heel.  No clear logo to be visible.  For example:  

  

  

  

  

  

  

Boots, plimsolls, sliders and pumps are NOT permitted. 

Coats 

All students should have a waterproof coat or jacket.  Hoodies are not acceptable. 

Summer Polo Shirt (Optional from Easter to the end of September) 

White polo shirt embroidered with the school and House logo. 

Jewellery 

Students are only permitted to wear one discreet flat ring and one pair of stud earrings 
worn in the lower earlobe only.  No other jewellery items are allowed. 

 


